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8th December 2017 
 
Dear Parents 
 
A residential visit has been arranged to Scarborough for Monday 25th June to Friday 29th June 2018.  The 
trip is open to Year 6 pupils only. 
 
Accommodation will be at the Stuart House Hotel (where we have stayed previously).  This visit will 
encompass visits to Scarborough and Whitby to study aspects of history, geography and science.  Miss 
Durling will be the lead staff member for the trip. 
 
The cost of the trip is £235.00 per child.  The cost includes travel, hotel rooms and various activities that the 
children will be undertaking through the week including trips to Scarborough Castle, Whitby Abbey, Eden 
Camp museum, boat trip on the Barque Endeavour, visit to Sea Life Centre, activities in Peasholm Park 
(including water rides) and train ride. 
 
We are asking for an initial deposit of £50 (non-refundable) by Wednesday 31st January 2018.  Virtual 
vouchers cannot be used to pay the deposit, however they can be used to pay the remaining balance.  
Payment can be made online through your child’s scopay account which can be accessed via the school’s 
website www.loatlandsprimary.net  A further instalment of £50 will be due by 28th February, and further 
instalments of £45 will be due by 31st March, 30th April and 31st May.  We expect all monies to be paid by 
31st May 2018. 
 
Please return the reply slip attached to ensure we have permission for all children to take part in the water 
activities that are planned. 
 
May I also take this opportunity to emphasis that residential trips, though beneficial have to be rigorously 
managed.  Consequently, response to discipline and good behaviour are pre-requisites to the trip so that 
staff can be certain pupils will respond in an appropriate manner at all times.  The school reserves the right 
to exclude any pupils from the activity if their behaviour in school is such, that it could put themselves, other 
pupils, staff or public at risk or inconvenience. 
 
I hope that you take this opportunity to support this exciting experience for Year 6. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
A R Izzard-Snape 
Head Teacher 
  

http://www.loatlandsprimary.net/
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Child’s Name ………………………………………………………………… 
 
I agree for my child to attend the Scarborough residential from Monday 25th to Friday 29th June. 
 
I have paid the deposit online 
I enclose an initial deposit of £50.00 
 
 
I give permission for my child to take part in  
the various water activities that are planned  
throughout the week. 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………………………………… (Parent/Guardian) 

 

 

 


